
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 2025 News  

Dear Friends and Family, 

            By the power vested in me by the state of Queensland, Australia, I now pronounce you husband and wife.  

            These were words that I was privileged to say to our daughter and now son-in-law Lenel (pronounced like  

            kennel) during their late June wedding. We were honoured to have Becca’s parents and sister (Katie) and my  

            brother Brian and his wife Brenda in attendance at the wedding. Chris Gilliam was unable to attend, but  

            recorded Gloria, the Gift of Life, which was played during the signing of the registry (Signing of the marriage  

            certificate and other legal documents is incorporated into the wedding ceremony in Australia). We were also      

            thankful for all who watched the ceremony online in Australia and in the United States. Please continue to pray  

            for the Ahwan family as they have begun their new lives together. 

                 
                               Lenel and Clarisse Ahwan                                                    After wedding photo  

            *Praise the Lord for several new faces at church. I am sure some do not know the Lord.  

            *Pray for an indigenous family who sporadically but regularly come to Sunday evening services. They recently 

            enquired about baptism, which opened the door for me to share the gospel with mum and grandma. 

            *Please pray for wisdom as we deal with a difficult situation that is affecting churches Australia-wide.  

            *Please pray for lasting change in the children who attended the primary and high school winter camps.  

            Thank you for your prayers and gracious giving. 

            Love, 

            Kelly and Becca Gilliam 

 


